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Village of Teslin
November 28, 2016

Regular Council Meeting

Minutes

Meeting #21-16

Members Present:   Mayor Clara Jules

Councilor Gord Curran 

Councilor Denise Johnston  

Councilor Lance Saligo

Councilor Trevor Sallis

Member Absent: None     

Public Present: MLA Stacy Hassard , Fire Chief James 

Smarch

Mayor Clara Jules called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.



Village of Teslin November 28, 2016Meeting #21-16



December 2016

Prepared by:

Shelley Hassard, CAO 

Cole Hunking, Public Works Foreman
Administration Report

TESLIN ROADS
Winter has arrived and our Village Roads are in winter driving conditions so please drive 
cautiously.

ASSET MANAGEMENT
Our Asset registers are now complete and Council has passed an asset policy we are now drafting 
an asset management plan for all our asset categories. 

SOLID WASTE FACILITY (LANDFILL)
To comply with our new waste management permit, we have done some upgrades to our transfer 
station these upgrades also make it more user-friendly. The new bylaw has been passed by 
Council and the new fees will come into effect January 2017. Curbside Collection fees will 
increase to $ 25.00 per month for residential and $50.00 per month for commercial if commercial 
customers need more than two pickups in a week the charge will be $30.00 per extra collection. . 
The landfill fees and fines are listed in the Teslin Post, available at the Village office, posted at the 
landfill and on our website.  If you would like to review the bylaw please stop by or call the Village 
Office.  

An average of one refuse bin a week is being sent to Whitehorse landfill for disposal. Everyone is 
encouraged to do recycling at home and at work to reduce the amount of material that goes to 
the landfill.  

LAGOON AND SEWER SYSTEM
All systems are in good working order. Please be aware and careful on what is being flushed down 
the system. 

WATER QUALITY/ WATER DELIVERY 
The new Water Treatment Plant (WTP) is in good working condition. 

Please ensure that pathways to the water fill spouts are clear and sanitary for safe water delivery. 
Please notify us if you will be away and not requiring water delivery. Kindly ensure that tank 
whistles are in good working order and lids closed to help avoid water overflow.

Please keep your driveway accessible for the water truck.

Our new water truck has arrived, is in service and we are happy with the purchase. 



Administration 

Report

DOG CONTROL  
We have received some reports on aggressive dogs please be cautious and to 
all dog owners please ensure your pets are secure on your property. We take 
these reports very serious and are actively pursuing loose dogs and ensuring 
that aggressive dogs are secure at all times. If you have stray dogs wandering 
on your property, please call the Village office.

The Yukon Government has announced a new community dog spay program 
which began Aug. 1st, the project will provide $ 250.00 per spay surgery of one 
female dog, per dog owner in rural communities.  Teslin Tlingit Council and 
Village of Teslin have created a program to enhance the YG program by assisting 
residents with neutering male dogs.  The joint Councils will provide up to $ 
250.00 to residents of Teslin for one male dog.  Please call the Village office for 
more information and to make arrangements to use this program. 

RECREATION BUILDINGS

Our Recreation buildings are ready for the winter season. Hockey, public skating 
and curling are all scheduled throughout the week; see the recreation calendar 
for dates and times.  

OTHER 
We had another great turnout at our 13th Annual Christmas lighting contest and 
Hay ride, thank you to everyone who participated. 
911 is working in Teslin if you have a fire emergency you can call 911 or 390-
2222 to reach our volunteer fire department. 
Happy New Year, 

Shelley Hassard, CAO
Cole Hunking, Public Works foreman

December 2016





The Village of Teslin & Teslin Tlingit Council has a new program that 
will provide $250 towards a neuter of one male dog per household. 

More information available at:

The Village of Teslin Office

Contact Information

Phone: 867-390-2530

Email: shelley.hassard@teslin.ca













December 2016 
Recreation 
Report

The holiday season has come and passed and I hope everyone 
had a safe and happy Christmas.  December was full of special 
events.  We had the Seniors Christmas Dinner, the 13th annual 
Christmas lights contest and hayride, a Holiday Fun Day and 
special free skates on Christmas Eve and New Year’s Eve.

Archery was put on hold for the month of December but will 
start up again in January.  After School Sports will resume the 
normal schedule in the new year as well. 

On the 21st there was a Holiday Fun Day, were the kids got to 
play games on the ice and make some Christmas crafts.  They 
really enjoyed musical chairs on ice!  It was great to see so 
many people come out for some yummy food and a fun time!

Boot camp is still happening.   We took a short break over the 
holidays, but as of January 3rd it will run from 6 to 7 every 
Wednesday for 6 weeks.

January 9th will kick off the Just Do It challenge, get a partner, 
set some goals, get active and healthy watch for 
advertisements, it will run for 8 weeks.  

The Seniors Dinner was on December 8th, there was a great 
turn out and a huge thank you to everyone who helped make 
the night possible.  The food, music, and special guest made it 
a truly magical evening.  

The 13th annual Christmas light contest and hayride was, as 
always, a fun time.  A big thank you to everyone who 
participated and helped to make the evening possible. 

Born to Fly Girls group is going well.  We will have a special spa 
night in the new year, as well as a self-defence class for the 
girls.

News and Highlights 

from your 

Recreation  

Programmer



Teslin’s New Volunteer 
Recognition Program

Starting July 1st!
Big prizes to be awarded each year! 

Track Hours within local groups 
Coordinator for each group reports on hours & 

activity  to VOT Admin
In May of each year, the information gets sent to a 

Joint Council meeting 
for the decision making and on every 
July 1st we will announce the winner!

-- Kelsey Hassard
Rec ProgrammerMy email is teslinrec@teslin.ca.  My phone number 

is 335-4250.  My Facebook is Teslin Recreation.  

Just reminding you to let VOT 
know your volunteers and their 
hours so we can keep track for 

the volunteer of the year 
program!

Youth Club is alive and kicking!  The teens enjoy having a place to 
hang out, and are currently trying to come up with fundraising 
ideas so they can buy youth club some iPads!  Keep an eye out for 
the fundraisers!

Yoga is still every Tuesday from 5:15 to 6:15 in the mezzanine.  It is 
great to see such a steady turnout, but we always have room for 
any newcomers who want to try it out.

Free skate is every Wednesday and Friday from 12:00 to 1:00 and 
every Saturday from 3:00 to 5:00.  We held a special free skate on 
December 24th and December 31st.  It was great to see so many 
people come out to enjoy the ice, hot chocolate, and snacks.

Badminton is every Thursday from 7:00 to 9:00.  It is a wonderful 
workout and I highly recommend it to everyone.

As always keep an eye out for the new and exciting events we will 
have in January!

Kelsey Hassard

mailto:teslinrec@teslin.ca










Handmade Christmas Snowman

by the girls in Born to Fly





January Schedule 

Tuesday: K4 to Grade 4 Kids in the Kitchen 3:30 to 5:00 at Rec Center

Wednesday: Grade 4 to Grade 9 3:30 to 5:00 at Rec Center

Thursday: Grade 4 to Grade 9 Kids in the Kitchen 3:30 to 5:00 at Rec 
Center

Boot Camp with Lee Randell is every Wednesday from 6:00 to 7:00 in 
the mezzanine.  

We provide all the equipment all you need is running shoes, a water 
bottle, and yourself! 

Come enjoy an amazing work out!!



BADMINTON NIGHTS

Every Thursday at

7-9 p.m. 

Recplex

We have racquets and 
all other  supplies, just 
bring yourself!

Yoga

Every Tuesday 

5:15 – 6:15pm

Mezzanine 

We have yoga mats, 

just bring yourself !







Gym Schedule

Starting November 6th

Sunday: 12:00pm-9:00pm
Monday: 8:00am-9:00pm
Tuesday: 8:00am-5:00pm
Wednesday: 8:00am-9:00pm
Thursday: 8:00am-9:00pm
Friday: 8:00am-8:00pm
Saturday: 8:00am-8:00pm

If you have any questions contact the Village of Teslin at 390-2530



The Teslin Training Fund

In the fall of 2016, the Teslin Training Fund (TTF) was established for Teslin area 
residents to support training that maintains or increases employment 
opportunities and prepares community members for potential employment.   
The TTF provides funding for employment training to:
· Individuals to support specific employment training needs;
· Teslin based organizations engaged in employment training that benefits the 
community.
Individual or groups can apply for up to 75% of course costs for employment 
related training such as tuition, books, and travel.  Individual applicants must be 
Teslin residents, or live in Teslin Tlingit Council Traditional Territory within the 
Yukon Territory, who have been a resident in for one year prior to the application 
funding deadline date. Applicants must be Canadian residents. Group applications 
from Teslin-based organizations are also accepted. 
There are four intakes over the year with funding deadlines on the second 
Thursday of February, April, August, and November. Applicants are encouraged to 
apply in advance of training and the applications. However, to allow for courses 
that fall between intakes, applicants can apply to the next available deadline after 
the training. 
For example: An opportunity came up to take training in May. The April deadline 
has already passed but the applicant may make application to the next deadline 
which is August. If an applicant submits that same application in November, the 
application would be denied as it should have been submitted in August. 

Applications are reviewed by a locally based committee and funding decisions are 
based on eligibility, merit and an ability to meet fund criteria. The VOT, TTC, DDC, 
and Teslin campus also have representatives on the committee. The committee is 
still looking for a Member-at-large. Please contact the Village of Teslin if you are 
interested in applying to sit on the committee.
The TTF is funded by the Yukon Government Department of Education and is 
administered by the Village of Teslin. Funding guidelines and application forms are 
available at the Village of Teslin and the Teslin campus of Yukon College. 





Teslin Volunteer Fire Department
TVFD Regular Meeting

is scheduled every
2nd & 4th Monday of the month at the 

Village Fire bay.

Teslin EMS Meeting & Training is 
scheduled every 1st & 3rd Tuesday 
of the month at the Ambulance 

Bay

Contact your local EMS supervisor:
Patty Wiseman

390-2101 or 334-3047



FIRE

(Teslin Volunteer Fire Department)
390 - 2222

AMBULANCE

(Teslin Health Center)
390 - 4444

POLICE

(RCMP Teslin Detachment)
390 - 5555

Northwestel 1-888-423-2333

ATCO Yukon Electric

Report fallen tree on wire

1-867-633-7000

1-867-633-7039

Report wildfires
1-888-798-FIRE

(3473).

Call 9-1-1 in an emergency

If you or someone else is hurt or in 
danger, phone 9-1-1 to get help from 
RCMP, the fire department or emergency 
medical services (EMS).

Call 9-1-1 when there is:
• a life-threatening emergency or 

medical situation
• a crime in progress
• a fire
• a serious accident
• an exposure to, inhalation or 

swallowing of a poisonous substance

Do not call to test 911. It is working!

EMO facts : TTC and VOT have a joint emergency plan.

Emergency plan working group is a group of Individuals from different agencies in 
Teslin working together to keep our community prepared in case of an emergency.



Thank you very much to all those who

contributed to this month’s issue, and

special thanks to all those who shared

their awesome photos.

To receive an electronic copy of the

Teslin Post and/or if you would like to

have something posted in the monthly

issue, please email: teslinrec@teslin.ca or

admin.teslin@teslin.ca

Any comments, suggestions, ideas, and 

photos are always welcome.

mailto:teslinrec@teslin.ca


We wish you a new year which brings with it 
Wonder, Health and Success.

~ Village of Teslin 


